
Eastleigh Borough Council 

 Proposed No Waiting At Any Time Restrictions  

Outside Candle Lodge Children’s Home 49 Bournemouth Road 

Statement of Reasons 

Following the collision between motor vehicle and bicycle caused by obstructed 

visibility splays at No 49, this has been identified as a safety issue and the 

implementation of waiting restrictions is proposed.   

Large goods vehicles have also been observed parking in such a manner to obstruct 

the visibility of drivers emerging from the access of Number 49 (Candle Lodge 

Children’s Home)  the stretch of road in question is subject to a 30mph limit the 

current parking arrangement of vehicles here has lead to safety concerns for users 

of the children’s home access.  

Therefore it is proposed that no waiting at any time restrictions be implemented 

across the frontage of property No49, to prevent danger to the public.   

 


